

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Thursday 16th July

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Wow! What another fantastic year here at St Hugh; when I look back and reflect I am so proud of our achievements and the opportunities given to the children. To this end there are so many thanks to offer; to our parents, carers and families who always support us fully in all we endeavour to do, the governors and community and the wonderful children who give so much to school every day with their enthusiasm. It is very sad to say goodbye to such a fantastic Year 6 class but we wish them much success and happiness. Their show last week was amazing!

And finally I would like to publicly thank the staff for their continued hard work, dedication and relentless strive to give our children the very best. A fabulous year's work!

New Staff

Next year we welcome Mrs Jones and Mr Niland to our school. Although both have been working in school this year I would like to formally offer them a warm St Hugh welcome as they become full time class teachers. I am sure you will join me in wishing them every success in their careers here. In addition I am delighted to say Miss Barnard has returned from her travels and returns to St Hugh.

Before and After School Club

From September we 'hope' to have a new building in the staff car park for the before and after school club. I will update the website with news over the summer but if all goes to plan children can be dropped off and collected from the staff car park. As all things building we are in the hands of suppliers and I appreciate your patience as we make changes and improvements.

Staffing

Staff and classes for September are on the reverse of this letter. The children have spent time this week with their new teachers and some procedural changes have been shared with them (Year 4, 4/5 and 5 will enter school around the back – but line up as normal on the palyground).

Thank you again for your continued support and cooperation in all we do; it really is greatly appreciated. Have a wonderful summer and I look forward to welcoming you all back safely on Thursday 3rd September at 8.55am.

Yours sincerely M Mountcastle







Classes and Staff 2015/16

Nursery

Mrs Elsey/Mrs Karran

Reception 1

Miss Moran

Reception 2

Mrs Breen

Year 1S (Miss Moran's)

Mrs Smith

Year 1N (Mrs Breen's)

Mr Niland

Year 2

Mrs Danby

Year 2/3

Mrs Barnard

Year 3

Miss Bourke

Year 4

Mr Smith

Year 4/5

Mrs Atherton

Year 5

Mrs Jones

Year 6

Mrs Evans

Mr Broomhead and Mrs Marshall will provide cover to all the teachers throughout school (PPA).

Mrs Doherty and Mrs Jackson remain on maternity leave.